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Reminder 

OGC Member Meetings 7 pm and 

Board meetings 8 pm on the 2nd 

Wednesday of  each month 

________________________________ 

2023 Service Hours 

2023 RSO New Member Sign Up 
https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/8050C4BAEAA28A0F58-2023 
 

2023 RSO Member Sign Up 
https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/8050C4BAEAA28A0F58-20231 
 

Byron Patterson 

Vice President—Oakdale Gun Club 

_____________________________________ 

Range Access Update 

Our access control system will be replaced 
the week of 9/4. The club will be open, but 

all of the badge scanners will be down 
throughout the week. If there is anything 

besides general access to the club and trap 
ranges that you need during that week 
please contact me so we can figure out a 

plan on how to access it in the mean time. 
 

Jack DeMarre  

security@oakdalegunclub.org 

Update from the Vice President – September 2023 

 

Expulsion from Board Special Meeting 

 

Jon Wood has requested an expulsion from the Board of 

Directors hearing for Gail Angone, President and Duane 

Wilhelm, Secretary. 

 

The hearing will be held on September 20, 2023 at 6:30 

PM in the classroom.  The Vice President will preside 

over the special meeting. 

 

Jon Wood will be permitted up to ten minutes to review 

his charges against Gail Angone and up to ten minutes to 

review his charges against Duane Wilhelm.  Gail Angone 

will be permitted up to ten minutes for her response to the 

charges against her.  Duane Wilhelm will be permitted up 

to ten minutes for his response to the charges against him.   

 

Following the review of the charges and the responses to 

the charges ballots will be handed out to members present 

and eligible to vote.  The ballots will be handed out and 

collected by a member of the Board of Directors.  Should 

they choose Jon Wood, Gail Angone and Duane Wilhelm 

will each be able to select a person each to observe count 

the ballots done by a member of the Board of Directors in 

the office of the classroom.  The ballots shall be counted 

by the Board of Directors member twice to verify the 

count is correct.  The results of the ballots will be handed 

over to the Vice President to read aloud to the members. 

 

Below are the charges from Jon Wood and a written 

response from Gail Angone. 

 

Byron Patterson 

Vice President—Oakdale Gun Club 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050C4BAEAA28A0F58-2023
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050C4BAEAA28A0F58-2023
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050C4BAEAA28A0F58-20231
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050C4BAEAA28A0F58-20231
mailto:security@oakdalegunclub.org
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  OGC 2023 CONTACT LIST  

  Board of Directors ** = Club Officer,  *= Executive Committee 

** President Gail Angone President@oakdalegunclub.org   

** Vice President Byron Patterson  VP@oakdalegunclub.org (612) 715-4318  

** Secretary Duane Wilhelm Secretary@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 470-6017  

** Treasurer Jake Jensen  Treasurer@oakdalegunclub.org (612) 805-2052  

* Chief Instructor Charley Ames Chiefinstructor@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 430-2761 

* Chief Match Tom Acheson Match@oakdalegunclub.org   

* Safety & Security Jack Demarre  Security@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 492-5151  

  Building & Grounds Dean Cody Grounds@oakdalegunclub.org (612)-618-3491 

  IT Tom Etzel IT@oakdalegunclub.org (612) 293-6756 

  Long Range Planning Herb Owen Planning@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 470-6217 

  Legislative Jon Wood Legislative@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 483-8366  

  Marketing & PR Ken Nelson  Marketing@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 363-9346  

  Newsletter Thomas Schaeffer Newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org  

  Trap  Troy Bradshaw Trap@oakdalegunclub.org (612) 369-3918  

  Youth Joel Charchenko  Youth@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 491-5473  

  Board Staff       

  General Manager Teresa Reiter GM@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 354-5544 

  Board Advisors       

  Accounting Vacant   

  Brass Mike Dimmick drhspecialty@hotmail.com (651) 605-5683 

  Environmental Loren Barber loren.barber.jr@gmail.com (651) 770-6887 

  Insurance Pete Cavanaugh plcav@aol.com (651) 578-1146 

  Store Neil Diamond  Neil-D@outlook.com  

  Vending Scott Tesch  scotttesch@msn.com (651) 307-0422 

  Program Directors       

  CBA Benchrest Tom Acheson Match@oakdalegunclub.org  

  CMP Military Rifle Tom O'Mara tomara@enclos.com (612)-810-8701 

  CMP Liaison Charley Ames amesmech@hotmail.com (651) 439-4345 

  Glock Match Jim Finch Jefinch@hotmail.com (651) 303-0331 

  IHMSA Silhouette Mike Dougherty countofm7@msn.com (952) 201-9977 

  MAFTA Airgun John Ross john.ross510@yahoo.com (651) 447-3160 

  NRA Bullseye 2700 Kent Edwards kredwards3747@me.com (651) 343-6928 

  Olympic Free Pistol Karl Studt karl.studt@gmail.com (612) 928-1491 

  Postal Match Don Nelson donjnelson@icloud.com (612) 616-9392 

  Schuetzen Rifle Les Westberg wsamwest@aol.com (612) 741-0459 

  Three Position Rifle Denis LaCroix   (651) 488-2615 

  Three Position Rifle (co-Dir) Linda Ruffing Slruffing04@yahoo.com (651) 731-1714 

  Trap - Novice - Wed Dennis Milotsky peasnoop@aol.com   

  Trap - Open - Thurs Dan Burkhart   Deburkharts@gmail.com (651)592-3974  

  USPSA Practical Pistol Joe Griffin jmgrif1973@gmail.com (651) 208-8112 
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OGC August Member  / Board Meeting Minutes 

OGC Member Meeting 
Aug 9, 2023 

Meeting started at 7:00 PM by President Gail Angone. 

There were 27 members present.  Pledge was said. 

 

Treasure Report: Was given by Jake Jenson. Jon asked about the expenses of  the 

Bathroom project.  He indicated they will be available next week. 

 

Marketing Report: Was given by Ken Nelson.  Was set up at National night out at Lake 

Elmo with Ken, Dick, Charlie and Gale.  There was interest in Joining the club but he had 

to tell him not right now.  (Take in members from Jan – June each year.  He talked to Joe’s 

Bait and they are interested when they sell guns in having a $10 discount coupon for 

shooting at the club. He would be working with the guy at Joe’s for a date.  Ken asked 

about advertising for the club and Gail responded we can’t afford an advertising budget.  

Gail would like to advertise in the newsletter for a member with that experience to  volun-

teer for the job.  There was also discussion on having a social media presents for the club. 

A member stated it is not an issue advertising in social media.   

 

Bylaw Committee:  Byron gave an update on the committee currently doing changes to 

the Bylaws for membership categories and he/she changes and others. Goal is to get this 

done before September Board meeting. 

Grant Project Planning, Herb, We submitted projects for $58,000 which we expected to get 

grant for half  the amount or $29,000.  We got $23,000. 

This will be for grading areas and parking lot updating and tree blinds for firearms train-

ing.  

 

Jon Wood : Moving for expulsion of  Gail and Duane for the finance of  the Bathroom pro-

ject.  After some discussion a motion was made to handle this per the Bylaws. 

 

Drawing:  voted to have two drawings of  $10 each.  Winners were #21 Brian Carlson and 

#27 Robert Kamholz.  

 

Motion to adjourn 07:55 PM. Duane Wilhelm, Secretary, OGCS 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

The President cancelled the Board meeting. 

Duane Wilhelm, Secretary, OGCS 
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Range Rambling 

Update from the President – September 2023 

 

Interim Newsletter Director Needed 

Tom Schaeffer, Newsletter Director, requested we look for an interim person to 

replace him.  Tom will finish this year and will be available to show his replace-

ment how to update and publish the newsletters and email blasts.   

Our Newsletter is the formal communication tool used to keep the club mem-

bership informed. It’s a key position for the club.    

If  you are interested in this position, please contact Tom Schaeffer directly at  

newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org 

 

Interim Treasurer Director Needed 

Unfortunately, our interim Treasurer, Jake Jensen resigned immediately as of  

August 20, 2023 for personal family reasons.  

This is another key position for the club and will require someone with ac-

counting experience.  If  you are interested and can help our club, please con-

tact Gail Angone at president@oakdalegunclub.org 

 

September 13, 2023, Member Meeting 

Proposed amendments to the Bylaws must be introduced in writing to the Board 

of  Directors at the September general member meeting, including a brief  verbal 

presentation by the member(s).   

 

Detailed member discussion about proposed changes will not take place at the 

September meeting but will begin at the October general member meeting.   

Refer to Article X: Amendments 

 

Gail Angone 

President—Oakdale Gun Club 

mailto:Newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org?subject=Newsletter%20Director%20Position
about:blank
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OGC Expulsion Request 
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OGC Expulsion Request (Cont.) 
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OGC Expulsion Request (Cont.) 
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OGC Presidents Response to Expulsion Request 
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OGC Presidents Response to Expulsion Request (Cont.) 
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OGC Presidents Response to Expulsion Request (Cont.) 
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Previous Past President Response to Expulsion Request 

Statement from a Past President 

August 28, 2023 
 

I am Tom Mader and I was the previous president of our club for the past two years.   Prior to 

that I was the VP for several years.  I have been a member continuously for fifty-six years. Ad-

ditionally, I was the second secretary of the club when we had a membership of thirty members.  

Over those past five decades I have witnessed the expansion of the organization from a fledg-

ling shooting range to its present premiere full-service shooting facility located just nine miles 

from the state capitol. 

 

This expansion to the present state was due to the unselfish dedication and extreme hard work-

ings of many volunteers who devoted a considerable amount of their spare time to the hobby 

they loved.  I have had the good fortune to have been able to know and work with scores of 

these unselfish individuals. Foremost among these volunteers are the few that chose to serve on 

the Board of Directors. The common thread binding every one of these volunteer directors is 

their personal goal of advancing the Oakdale Gun Club for the benefit of you and future shoot-

ing enthusiasts. I cannot overemphasize the enormous number of hours each board member de-

votes to the Club every month of the year.  

 

In the past several weeks the cohesion in the present Board dissolved when a first-time board 

members brought unsubstantiated and false charges against the current president and secretary.  

The present Legislative Director is calling for the two above-named board members to be eject-

ed from the Club for violating a section of the bylaws concerning expenditures on the new in-

door toilets.  All aspects of the approval process were followed precisely as dictated by the by-

laws.  The intentions of this individual are unclear and misguided. As the president of the or-

ganization at the time of the restroom presentation to, and approval by the membership, I car-

ried the ultimate responsibility; no one else!  Yet he charges others. 

I find it insulting to every member who ever volunteered, that this neophyte member is attempt-

ing to eject two current, dedicated and devoted board members.  To compound my disillusion-

ment and disgust with this board member I find that he has not attended most of this year’s 

membership or board of directors’ meetings nor has he submitted any reports on legislative ac-

tivities as expected from his position as Legislative director. 

 

 If a special meeting to remove a member for malfeasance is called for it should be directed at 

the current AWOL Legislation Director. 

 

I support the current president and secretary against these unsupported claims. 

 

Respectfully Submitted; 

  Tom Mader     Past President OGC  
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OGC Merchandise 

 

mailto:sheridanat@aol.com?subject=Newsletter


2023 September OGC Newsletter                                            Confidential Information for Members Only                                              Page-26         

 

Want to sell or buy something… or just have a need?...       

Submit your AD by September 22nd, 2023 to  Newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org.   Please 

include the word ‘AD’ in subject line..  Include your email address/phone # and full Name 

for contact information.  The ad will run 1 month and must be renewed each month.  

Include wording for each ad as you want it to appear. Attach 1 Lo-Res picture as separate 

file. Multiple Pictures use is space dependent. Ads maybe reformatted to fit available space. 

Pictures will be resized and resolution reduced to minimize file size.. ~Thank you for advertising~ 

 —Classified Ads— 

OGC STORE  IS OPEN 
OGC Store is doing the best it can to provide ammo.  Unfor-

tunately,  Magtech is working on allocations for all of their 

customers.  We have to ration our sales to members.  We 

will be getting more ammo but do not know how much or 

when.  So you should not question the allocation you are 

given.   Thanks for understanding the problem.   

 

OGC Store Management Inquiries to:  

Neil Diamond at  

Neil-D@outlook.com  

Watch for eblast on store specials coming up  

FOR SALE: OGC Range Brass 

NOTE:   Range Brass Inventory changes frequently. Check 

with Mike Dimmick for availability. 

The Range Brass team has sorted brass for sale. 

The current $:  members is $ 2.00 lb, non-members is $ 3.00 lb. 

  Please contact Mike Dimmick with your request and ques-

tions.   

 

Mike can be reached at (651) 605-5683   

or email at drhspecialty@hotmail.com 

Important Announcement on Gun Sales in Minnesota! 

Effective August 1st, 2023 Minnesota's new law regarding the process for transferring firearms goes into ef-
fect.  We urge all members to make sure they are following the new legal requirements. 
 
Minnesota Gun Owners Caucus has a page covering the changes and a video explaining them: https://
gunowners.mn/learn/minnesota-laws/ubcs/ 

FOR SALE:  

CZ Redhead Premier 12 Gauge Shotgun.  28 inch barrels, walnut furniture.  Used and in excellent 
shape.  Includes 5 flush mounted chokes and hard case (pictured).  $800 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2 boxes Winchester AA Super Sport Sporting Clays .410 Shells.  2 1/2 inch, 8 shot.  $15 each 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dan Jamison, Woodbury, MN 
Lambdafirearmstraining@gmail.com 

mailto:Newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org
mailto:Neil-D@outlook.com
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https://gunowners.mn/learn/minnesota-laws/ubcs/
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—Classified Ads— 

FOR SALE:  

Glock 35 cal .40 pistol." Like new." I am original  

owner and have fired max of  300 rounds.  

Olive green, two 14 round clips. Orig box. $350 
 

Robert Frey 651-307-6918 

Robert.gf43@gmail.com 

 

FOR SALE:  

Men's boots Sportsman's Guide  

camo size 12M  

Thinsulate Ultra 2400 gm unused. 

$40. 

 

Fred Manthey  

Fred244@comcast.net  

651 402-3871 

 

 

FOR SALE:  

CZ 75B, 9mm,  

one magazine  

$625.00  

   

Geoffrey Tuttle  

gdtuttle@comcast.net  

952-567-3530  

FOR SALE:  

Powder for Sell or Trade 

5lb unopened H4227 powder 

Trade for same amount of  W296  

Sell for $150 

 

Contact Ted @ TJohnsonMBRB@gmail.com              SW Metro Savage 

mailto:Robert.gf43@gmail.com
mailto:Fred244@comcast.net
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—Shooting Schedule and Times— 

 

Note: We recommend you start shooting 5 minutes after 8 am to 

make sure you do not start too early. We recommend you stop 

shooting 5 minutes before the stated time above. This will ensure we 
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OGC BUSINESS CLASSIFIED 

   PLACE YOUR AD ON THIS PAGE  Send an email to Newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org for details. 

  

  

  

  



Oakdale Gun Club 

10386 North 10th Street 

Lake Elmo, MN 55042 

  

  


